## Cancellation of Public Hearing on Tuesday, February 23, 2016 Concerning New Jersey's 5-Year Progress Report on the Regional Haze State Implementation Plan

The Department of Environmental Protection will not be holding the public hearing scheduled on Tuesday, February 23, 2016 for the proposed 5-year progress report on meeting the visibility improvement goals set by the 2009 Regional Haze State Implementation Plan. There will be no public hearing since no request from the public to hold the hearing was received. The proposed 5-year progress report shows that New Jersey is on target to meet the first goal for regional haze progress by 2018. Written comments may still be submitted until March 19, 2016 by e- mail to NJDEP-BAQP@dep.state.nj.us with BAQP 2016-001 in the subject line, or by letter to NJDEP, Attn: BAQP 2016-001, Air Quality Planning, 401 East State Street - 2nd floor, Mail Code 401-07H, P.O. Box 420, Trenton, NJ, 08625-0420. The proposed 5-year progress report is available on the Department's website at http://www.nj.gov/dep/baqp/sip/siprevs.htm